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Temple Beth David Bulletin 
November 2009 

The mission of Temple Beth David is to provide an environment where the concepts of community prayer, education, 
and service to the greater Jewish community are provided within the context of Conservative Judaism.  We pride ourselves 
on being a friendly, participatory, egalitarian community, welcoming all to be a part of our synagogue family. 

November Schedule 
 

Shabbat Evening: 7:30 p.m. 

The next TBD Service  at the JCC will 
be on Friday  November 27,  at 6pm 

in the Senior Lounge.    

Shabbat Morning: 9 a.m. 

Young Children’s Shabbaton: 

 10:00 to Noon Sat. 

  Sunday Minyan: 9:30 a.m. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Be Thankful!  
Please remember to contact the 
Temple Office if you are 
considering scheduling any kind 
of event at Temple.  This will help 
keep everyone informed and 
avoid scheduling conflicts.   

We are handicapped accessible and 
equipped with a hearing loop. 

 

“Making Ourselves Whole “Making Ourselves Whole “Making Ourselves Whole “Making Ourselves Whole     
Within a Holy Community”Within a Holy Community”Within a Holy Community”Within a Holy Community” 

How can we inspire ourselves, have fun, 
reach out, and grow our community – 
simultaneously?   
 

After three months, I hope it isn’t too 
chutzpadik to identify, in part, who I think 
we are: 
This is how I see you – and now, us: 
 

●  We are readers, lainers, and learners 
 

I know there is at least one book club 
out there – a “foodie book club.”  En-
core! Jewish book month begins 25 
Cheshvan and goes through 25 Kislev 
(November 12 – December 12).  Do you 
belong to a Jewish Book Club?  Would 
you like to join one? 
 

What about studying the parashah of the 
week?  Who says, “yay?”  Personally, I 
have an unhealed hole in my heart, from 
where my Chicago shul’s parashah 
class  used to be.  We got the discus-
sion started with insights from modern 
commentators – sometimes The Chief 
Rabbi of England, Jonathan Sacks,         
other times Rabbi Shlomo Riskin, possi-
bly a commentator from Bar Ilan, -- who-
ever we could find that had something 
interesting to say that week.  But that 
was only the beginning.  The sparks, 
fun, and really interesting learning came 
from our passionate, non-Rabbi-led dis-
cussions where no one’s voice prevailed 
over anyone else’s.  We could do this 
here – at Temple Beth David – with or 

without the Rabbi…What day and time 
works for you, if this is one of your un-
met passions? 
 

This year, I would love to study and 
learn to facilitate classes on middot 
(Jewish  values/spiritual sparks).  I want 
to immerse myself in the theological 
insights of Abraham Joshua Heschel’s 
magnum opus, Torah min haShamayim 
(Heavenly Torah).  I also long to learn 
more Jewish songs and niggunim.  I 
would like to deepen my knowledge and 
application of Jewish ethics (parenting, 
medical ethics, and spiritual activism).  
Any takers?  Would you like to learn with 
me?  What about hosting a mini-course, 
weekly or monthly learning and discus-
sion in your home?  Does participating 
in a beit midrash (traditional learning 
with a partner) at  shul interest you? 
 

●  We care about both free speech and 
separation of “Church” and State  
 

Would it be possible for us to talk about 
social and political issues at Temple 
Beth David in a Town Hall Meeting for-
mat?  Would one of you like to be a neu-
tral, unbiased, and non-participating 
facilitator of semiannual or quarterly 
open forums on issues which might lead 
to social action or activism (within or 
outside of shul)? 
 

(Continued on page 3) 

From the Rabbi’s Desk  
rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com   585-730-5179 
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President’s Article: Imagine 
Ron Kraus, President 385-3696 nancyronkraus@earthlink.net     

As I look on the coloring leaves outside 
my window, my imagination takes wing.  I 
start to picture the ways things at TBD 
might become... 
 

I imagine an increasingly vibrant shul.  I 
see our new rabbi (and  others) offering 
new courses and Jewish experiences for 
adults and families.  I see an exploration 
of the spiritual and the religious in all cor-
ners of our lives - into how we perceive 
and live in the world.  In such experi-
ences we might ask: How can Judaism 
provide a compass to our lives?  I see a 
dynamic learning community educating 
ourselves about Jewish core values and 
applying these in our lives. 
 

I imagine many people being involved in 
Temple.  Without sticking our necks out 
and becoming involved in synagogue life, 
congregants will not get the benefits.  So 
I see people being willing to create and 
run programs, to help the sick and needy 
among us, to explore how vital syna-
gogues throughout the country conduct 
themselves, to serve as officers and 

Board members, and to support the Tem-
ple financially and with their presence at 
events.   
 

I imagine well-attended prayer services.  I 
picture exploring the meaning of prayers 
and of Torah portions, maintaining tradi-
tions and innovating to create meaning 
and fulfillment for participants.  As we 
continue down the road and explore the 
role of personal relevance and of a rela-
tionship with something greater than our-
selves, a good portion of our congregants 
will be attending Shabbat services and 
holiday services throughout the year. 
 

I imagine that congregant yearning for 
social action will materialize in programs. 
People will come forward and act on what 
they believe is the right thing to do to help 
others in our wider community.  Whether 
it is setting up a shelter, helping our Tem-
ple become green, being a network for 
those out of work, or tutoring in the inner 
city, I see congregants stepping up and 
making social action at our shul a reality. 
 

I imagine building an even closer sense 
of community.  I see families reaching out 
to each other even more than they do 
now, building bonds through joint experi-
ences over time.  I see the same with 
individuals, creating friendships that 
might be unique in people's lives.  I see 
an even greater welcoming spirit and 
caring, accepting atmoshpere permeating 
our shul. 
 

Finally, I imagine congregants getting 
together and charting a course for our 
synagogue's future.  I see brainstorming 
about what we want our synagogue to 
look like and setting action steps to get 
there.  I see imaginings like those above 
as well as those of congregants at large. 
 

So, I bring myself back from my imagin-
ings and now challenge congregants to 
come up with your own imaginings and 
let me know what yours are by emailing 
me at nancyronkraus@earthlink.net.  
Happy imagining.  It is the first step to a 
better future.     

I was driving to a doctor’s office in Clinton 
Crossings when I spotted a sign that iden-
tified the area as a Smoke Free Zone. 
Upon a moment of reflection it seemed 
quite obvious why a section of real estate, 
set aside for serving the medical needs of 
the community, would ban smoking. By 
now, one would hope that most everyone 
knows about the effects smoking has on 
the health of the smoker and the people 
around the smoker. There is a certain 
symbolism surrounding the prohibition of 
a practice that adversely affects health in 
a place that is designed to restore health. 
Then, maybe, if we do not smoke at the 
doctor’s office, we may figure out a way to 
stop smoking all together. 

Then, it struck me. Why not have a 
Lashon Ha-ra Free Zone at Temple? 
Lashon Ha-ra -- or tale bearing or gossip-
ing -- is widely known as a most abhorrent 
practice within the Jewish faith. It is 
known, sort of like smoking, to harm the 
one who gossips, the one who hears the 
gossip, and the one who is talked about. If 
our faith calls upon us to cease this prac-
tice, why not start by prohibiting within the 
Temple or, at least on Shabbat, or maybe 
at the Kiddush table? 
 
Then one may ask, why is the Treasurer 
of the Temple interested in this or inter-
ested enough to write a Bulletin article 
about it?  When people visit us on Shab-

bat we are provided an opportunity to sell 
Temple Beth David to a prospective mem-
ber. The last thing any of us should be 
doing is spreading any dissatisfaction we 
may feel about Temple Beth David or the 
people around us in the presence of 
guests. It does not make sense. It injures 
the spreader, the listener and, of course, 
the Temple.  
 
So, let’s work together to make Temple 
Beth David a Lashon Ha-ra Free Zone. 
Who knows, maybe it will spread to other 
parts of our lives too!  

A “Lashon Ha-ra” Free Zone 
Sy Zivan, VP Finance 586-3105 szivan@rochester.rr.com 
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• Some of us believe that davening, 
reflection, and meditation on Torah 
can transform our inner beings, and 
sometimes we need additional motiva-
tion to initiate or continue our spiritual 
desires and disciplines  

 
These practices are deeply personal and 
touch the essence of who we are and 
who we open ourselves up to becoming.  
If you are seeking creative ways to ex-
plore and express your spirituality, there 
are others who share your yearnings at 
Temple Beth David. 
  

There are myriad other ways in which we 
can re-create, deepen, and share our-
selves as we expand our community – 
through cooking, music, and dance...  
There are infinite forms of undiscovered 
passion and virtuosity in our midst. 
 
How do we begin to implement our col-
lective ideas, satisfy our spiritual long-
ings, and break through real or imagined 
barriers that may be keeping us from 
connection with our tradition and our 
potential?  For starters, call me at 585-
319-4407 or email me at rabbiaviva-
berg@gmail.com and tell me what you 
want to plant and sow in our community.   
 

Let us experiment together, create new 
connections through shared interests 
and passions, and make ourselves 
whole within our holy community.    
 
 
B’virkat Shalom, 
 
 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 

(Continued from page 1) 

 

Rabbi’s Desk, con’t. 
Rabbi Aviva Berg  rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com  730-5179  

Rabbi Berg would love to meet with you.   
 

Please call her to set up an appointment. 
Office Phone 585-730-5179  
Home Phone 585-319-4407 

Email: rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com 

 

Temple Office Hours 
 

Fall Office Hours 
 

 

Sundays: 8:30am - Noon  
and  1pm - 5pm 

 

Monday through Friday 
10 a.m.  -  2:30 p.m. 

 

Tuesdays:  4 - 6 p.m. 
 

Limited office hours Nov. 1 & Nov. 15 only: 3pm to 5pm 
 

Please note the office will be closed   
Nov. 11, 25, 26, 27, and 29 
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Another High Holiday season has gone by and many of us 
feel quite good about what we saw at Temple Beth David.  
Rabbi Berg and Cantor Asher were outstanding in their re-
spective roles, and many other congregants helped us to kick 
off 5770 on a very positive note.  Unfortunately, due to lack of 
time at the end of Yom Kippur (YK), many of the key partici-
pants in the YK services were not sufficiently thanked.  Many 

thanks are extended to the following key YK participants: 

 

Dolly and Harold Fishman (In Memory of Marsha 
Fishman), and Annette Shapiro (In Memory of Richard 
Braiman) for their donations of YK flowers; 
Isaac Asher for his assistance in leading services; 
Bernie Roth, for recruiting and organizing Torah and Hafta-
rah readers, along with all of our wonderful Torah and Hafta-
rah Readers; 
Bob Frank for shofar blowing; 
Debbie Steinfeld and Cindy Halpern for preparing the Book 
of Remembrance; 
Men’s Club (under the leadership of President Jonathan 
Papkin and Rich Steinfeld) for providing ushers; 
Nancy Kraus for organizing and conducting school age youth 
services; 
Joanne Katzman and Merrie Franklin for organizing and 
conducting pre-school services; 

Karen Berger for organizing babysitting; 
Michael Walker for overseeing building and security, along 
with Marc Wasserman and Scott Davis for helping to pre-
pare the building for High Holidays; 
The Halpern Family for the many things they do relative to 
setting up mahzorim; 
Ron Kraus for his leadership as President; 
Bill Gertzog for organizing office activities relating to the High 
Holidays; 
Sylvia Roth, Marilyn Goldberg, Risa Saltzman, Maria De-
whirst and the mailing committee for publishing and distrib-
uting the 5770 Sisterhood calendar; 
Sisterhood for providing Break Fast refreshments, under the 
leadership of Florence Phillips, President; 
Michael and Linda Horowitz for having our tallesim cleaned; 
Maria Dewhirst in the Temple office for all her coordination 
and support; 
Bill Scheuerman for all his work setting up and assisting in 
so many aspects of Temple life; and 
All the members of the Ritual Committee (with special thanks 
to Pam Rosen and Lisa Klein) for attending to many other 

details. 

My apologies to anyone who might have been inadvertently 
left off the above list, and many thanks to everyone who par-
ticipated in the 5770 High Holiday services/process. 

News from Ritual 
Gary Cohen 377-2141 

SISTERHOOD IS: a community of women joined 
together to do more than each one can do alone. 
 
SISTERHOOD IS: a group of women...wives, 
sisters,mothers, grandmothers, doctors, lawyers, 
rabbis, individuals...trying to balance the many 
diverse demands in the all so few hours each 
day. 
 

SISTERHOOD IS: a gathering of women with 
concerns about their environment, their commu-
nity, their country and their people, all seeking to 
make the world better than they found it. 
 
SISTERHOOD IS: the heart of a congregation, 
filled with love, warmth courage and strength. 
   
 

News From Sisterhood 

Florence Phillips, President  467-5476 

WATCH FOR UPCOMING EVENTS. GET INVOLVED. 
THERE IS STILL TIME TO JOIN  SISTERHOOD. 
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News from IHSC 
Marcy Berger marcy.berger@gmail.com  467-7820 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
 

November 15 at 11 a.m. 

 

Temple Beth David Social Hall  
 

WATCH FOR THE AGENDA IN THE MAIL.  
 

 Refreshments will be served.  This is an important congregational 

meeting and we look forward to seeing you all on November 15. 

By the time this bulletin reaches your 

homes the IHSC will really be in full 

swing.  Right now we are nearing the 

end of the fall holiday season which has 

brought a lot of opportunity and, unfortu-

nately, a lot of interruption to the school.  

However, we try to experience the holi-

day season to its fullest, so this year we 

have washed away our sins, we have 

thought and talked about what we would 

like to do better, we have sounded the 

shofar, we have built and decorated 

sukkot, we have shaken the lulav, we 

have packed pickles to eat in our suk-

kahs (making the whole building smell 

of garlic and dill!), and we have talked 

about the cycle of Torah reading that 

ends and begins now.  Somehow we 

have also fit in beginning our prayer and 

alef-bet curriculum, introducing our 

other curriculum strands. 

Sisterhood’s Sweet and Delicious Honey Cakes 

Lois  Markus and Annette Shapiro   

A “mitzvah” is defined as Tikkun Olam.  
It is an act of human kindness or a good 
deed.  Again this year we were able to 
bake cakes for the Jewish Troops over-
seas.  We were so pleased that we 
were able to be part of this very special 
project under the direction of Keith 
Freedman and his Boy Scouts.  This 
year we had  sponsors for part of the 
program and we want to give a very 
special Thank You to all the congre-
gants that sponsored a cake (or two or 

three) for our Jewish Troops overseas.  
We also want to thank all those who 
purchased a cake for themselves, a 
friend or a relative.  The money realized 
from the sale of these cakes will be 
used to support the many projects of 
Temple Beth David Sisterhood. 
 
Special Thanks to Ida Dell, Marsha 
Greenberg, Jewell Rothstein, and 
Risa Saltzman who were a tremendous 
help with the Honey Cake baking this 

year.  It truly was  a pleasure working 
with them.  It was because of their in-
volvement all went smoothly. 
 
We wish you all a very sweet and 
healthy New Year. 
 
L’Shanah Tovah! 
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Our Sincerest Condolences 
to the friends and family of: 

 

Herbert Hirsch 

  
 
 

   

All in the Family   To submit information, contact the Temple Office at 266-3223 

Get Well Wishes: 
 

Dolly Fishman  Saralie Foote 

November Birthday Wishes! 
Connie Bolton   Nov. 8  
Richard Howell   Nov. 10  
Igor Spivak   Nov. 15  
Rachelle Wasserman  Nov. 15 
Debra Goldberg   Nov. 17 
Michael Greenberg  Nov. 18  
David Phillips   Nov. 18  
Maureen Rosenbaum  Nov. 21  
Cynthia Halpern   Nov. 22  
Burton Freedman  Nov. 23  
Joshua Horowitz  Nov. 25 
Scott Franklin   Nov. 26  
William Horowitz  Nov. 28  
Carrie Levy   Nov. 28  
Matthew Molis   Nov. 28  
Linda Raphael   Nov. 28  
Edward Drexler   Nov. 29  
Harry Gan   Nov. 29  
Ceidlen B. Beller  Nov. 30  

Happy  Anniversary! 
 

Daniel & Risa Saltzman   Nov. 3   
Ira & Sherry M. Goldman  Nov. 4  
Irwin & Annette Applebaum  Nov. 13  
Noah Millman & Carolyn Schiff  Nov. 16  
Patrick & Susan Kruchten  Nov. 20 
Daniel & Judith Koltun   Nov. 22  
Abe & Golde Hersch   Nov. 24  
Howard & Helen Kashtan  Nov. 29 

Save Temple Money and Do a “Green Deed” 

Maria Dewhirst   266-3223 templebd@rochester.rr.com 

In hopes of saving money and time, we 
are offering two new options in regard to 
your temple account. 
 
First, you may not be aware that as a 
non-profit organization, we are required 
by law to send out donor statements to 
each and every donor that sends in any 
donations in a given year. Last year, 
that mailing alone amounted to over 400 
pieces of first-class mail.  If you would 
be willing to receive your  year-end   
donor statement by email instead of 
snail mail, please let us know.  Just after 
January first, we will email you a state-
ment of your account appropriate for tax 
purposes. 

Second, we would like to offer an email 
billing option.  This would be similar to 
the donor statements, except that you 
would receive your statement several 
times each year (whenever you have a 
balance due.)  This is available for all 
members with an email address. 
 
No sensitive information would be sent 
over  the internet.  For example, your 
social security number, credit card num-
bers, or any other identifying information 
would not be included.  The only infor-
mation on the donor or billing state-
ments is your name, address, the 
amount and date of your donations and 
your balance due, if applicable. 

This is an optional program.  We will not 
start sending monthly statements or 
donor statements via email unless you 
call the office and request it.  We only 
want to help reduce, reuse, and       
recycle.  Hopefully, we can cut down on 
postage costs as well. 
 
Please be assured that we never share 
any email addresses with other organi-
zations. 
  
Questions or Concerns?  Please call or 
email  me Temple Office. 
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Ongoing Tzedakah Opportunity!   
 

Bring in a non-perishable food item for Jewish Family Services’ food    
cupboard.  All non-perishables are appreciated. No glass, please.                   
--Sponsored by TBD Men’s Club. 

TBD Sisterhood Book Signing and Discussion 
Joan Papkin  389-4119  

Welcome to Family Services at Temple Beth David 

Please come to our Family Service on the first and third Shabbat of each month!  This ser-
vice is for school aged children and their parents. We have a great time discussing Torah, 
singing together, and learning new prayers.  Join us on the following dates! 

 
If you have any questions, please call Nancy Kraus at 385-3696.  

 

Sign up to be on our email reminder list by  
emailing Nancy at nancyronkraus@earthlink.net 

November 7 and 21 
December 5 and 19  January 2 and 16 
February 6 and 20  March 6 and 20 

April  3 and 17  May 1 and 15 
June 5 and 19 

Please join us for Bagels and Coffee 
Sunday, November 15, 2009 
9:30am to 10:30am 
(Just prior to the Congregational Meeting) 
 
Enjoy a Book Review, Discussion,  
and Book Signing by our own Susan Baruch 
 
Copies of the book will be available for sale 
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Donations Received September 1 to September 30, 2009 

Please Note: Every effort is made to 
ensure accuracy in the Bulletin.   Please 
let us know if an error is made and we 
will ensure a correction is noted in the 

next Bulletin.  

DAVID SOLOMON FUND 

In Memory of: 
David Erlichman 
 Paul & Cindy Halpern 
 David Rogachevsky 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
Bernard Etingoff 
Martin Etingoff 
Eva Etingoff 
David Kurlanshik 
Becky Wilner 
 Florence Etingoff 
Hyman Freedman 
Rachel Freedman 
Ira Lurie 
Burton Lurie 
Marshall Lurie 
 Burton & Eunice Freedman 
Seymour Stiller 
 Miss Sylvia Stiller 
 Mrs. Sylvia D. Stiller 
Isadore Gan 
 Harry & Adele Gan 
Sol Lederman 
 Annette Shapiro 
Ruth Brandwein 
 Ronald & Jean Brandwein 
In Appreciation 
 Ida Dell 
Get Well Wishes 
Marilyn Segelin 
 Gary Cohen & Pam Rosen 
Mazel Tov on your new home! 
Paul  & Judy Eissenstat 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
Happy Anniversary Wishes 
Marvin & Linda Raphael 
Kevin & Judy Fleissig 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 

USY/KADIMA FUND 
Happy Birthday Wishes: 
Ari Kramer 
 Pam Rosen & Gary, Alex, and  
 Jordan Cohen 
 
 

TORAH REPAIR FUND 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Judy Eissenstat 
Marilyn Segelin 
Lewis Rothberg 
 Pam Rosen and Gary Cohen 
Happy Anniversary Wishes! 
Keith and Eva Freedman 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Memory of: 
Helen Halpern 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
Mark Rothstein 
 Eric & Saralie Foote 
Mitzi Feinberg 
 Harold & Rhea Feinberg 
Harold and Selma Kay 
 Stephen & Marcia Kay 
 

MARSHA FISHMAN EDUC. FUND 

In Memory of: 
Anna Fishman 
Jack Kessler 
Audrey Gordon 
 Harold & Dolly Fishman 
Marsha Fishman 
 Sol & Miriam Ahitow 
Get Well Wishes 
Dolly Fishman 
 David & Florence Phillips  
In Honor and Appreciation 
Samuel Asher 
 Werner and Rosalind Marx 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Toby Berke 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 

TEMPLE RESIDENCE FUND 
In Memory of: 
Arlen Miles Brodsky 
Morton Brodsky 
 Sharon Brodsky 
 

SHIVA CHEVRA FUND 
In Memory of: 
Lee Alderman 
 Art & Ida Dell 
 

PRE-K SHABBATON FUND 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Karen Berger 

 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Happy Anniversary Wishes! 
Jonathan Feldman & Alison Helms 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 

MITZVAH / KIDDUSH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Ida Conwell 
 Esther Conwell & Abraham Rothberg 
In Honor of Carrying Torah 
Harold and Rhea Feinberg 
Happy Anniversary Wishes 
Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 Marvin & Linda Raphael 
Speedy Recovery 
J.L. Hoffman 
 Bernard & Joanna Ravina 
 Fronie Hoffman 
Rona Newman 
 Jerry & Nettie Rabinowitz 
Mazel Tov on your son’s wedding! 
(Gary and Melody Feinberg) 
Harold and Rhea Feinberg 
 Jerry and Nettie Rabinowitz 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Leo Katzman 
Ida Dell 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 

• October 24, Sponsored Cholent In Honor 
of Aviella Winder reading Haftorah by 

her grandparents, Ed and Sandra Edwards. 

• October 17, Sponsored Cholent In Honor 
of Michael Halpern reading Haftorah by 

Paul and Cindy Halpern. 

• November 7, Sponsored Kiddush and 
Cholent In Honor of Benjamin and Re-
becca Saltman’s B’Nai Mitzvah, by their 

parents, Dan and Risa Saltzman. 

• November 14, Sponsored Kiddush  

In Honor of Marvin & Marcia Davis’ 50th 

Wedding Anniversary. 

• November 21, Sponsored Kiddush In 

Honor of 2008 - 2009 New Members. 

Sponsored Kiddushes  
and Cholents 
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Yahrzeits   From Nov. 1 to Nov. 30, 2009  (Heshvan 13 to Kislev 13, 5770 ) 

Name Observed Hebrew date 
 
Minnie Cohen  Nov. 1 Heshvan 14 
Irwin Halpern  Nov. 1 Heshvan 14 
Louis Leitman  Nov. 1 Heshvan 14 
Rachel Lieberman  Nov. 1 Heshvan 14 
Jacob Rubin  Nov. 1 Heshvan 14 
Pauline Altman  Nov. 2 Heshvan 15 
Helen Bolton  Nov. 2 Heshvan 15 
Marge Panitch  Nov. 2 Heshvan 15 
Vera Bachman  Nov. 3 Heshvan 16 
Morris Passer  Nov. 3 Heshvan 16 
Max Raphael  Nov. 3 Heshvan 16 
Rae Toker  Nov. 4 Heshvan 17 
Henry Toole  Nov. 4 Heshvan 17 
Ruth Wolinsky  Nov. 4 Heshvan 17 
Mildred Gilman  Nov. 5 Heshvan 18 
Ruth Kaplan  Nov. 5 Heshvan 18 
Daniel Mack  Nov. 5 Heshvan 18 
Irving Roth  Nov. 5 Heshvan 18 
Rae Weiner  Nov. 5 Heshvan 18 
Jesse Berkov  Nov. 6 Heshvan 19 
Helen Fineberg  Nov. 6 Heshvan 19 
Harold Gertzog  Nov. 6 Heshvan 19 
William Isaacson  Nov. 6 Heshvan 19 
Leonard Snider  Nov. 6 Heshvan 19 
Charles Gronachan  Nov. 7 Heshvan 20 
Rachel Mentel  Nov. 7 Heshvan 20 
Jeannette Sherman  Nov. 7 Heshvan 20 
Jacob Hirsch Bergman   
  Nov. 8 Heshvan 21 
Haskell Schultz  Nov. 8 Heshvan 21 
Madeline August  Nov. 9 Heshvan 22 
Virginia Erlichman  Nov. 9 Heshvan 22 
Sylvia Moss  Nov. 9 Heshvan 22 
Anne Owerbach  Nov. 10 Heshvan 23 
Ruth Shechet  Nov. 10 Heshvan 23 
James Alva  Nov. 11 Heshvan 24 
Claire Engel  Nov. 12 Heshvan 25 
Donald Gallant  Nov. 13 Heshvan 26 
Joseph Klein  Nov. 13 Heshvan 26 
Belle Kleinberg  Nov. 13 Heshvan 26 
Ethel Stein  Nov. 13 Heshvan 26 
Molly Cherry  Nov. 14 Heshvan 27 
Ida Marien  Nov. 14 Heshvan 27 
 
 

Name Observed  Hebrew date 
 
Robert Newman  Nov. 14 Heshvan 27 
Eva Shulman  Nov. 14 Heshvan 27 
Hyman Harris  Nov. 15 Heshvan 28 
Harold Levine  Nov. 16 Heshvan 29 
Joseph Levy  Nov. 16 Heshvan 29 
Leon Alent  Nov. 17 Heshvan 30 
Helen Forchheimer  Nov. 17 Heshvan 30 
Rose Nidetz  Nov. 17 Heshvan 30 
Michael Simon  Nov. 18 Kislev 1 
David Candles  Nov. 19 Kislev 2 
Murray Dubroff  Nov. 20 Kislev 3 
Muriel Fisher  Nov. 21 Kislev 4 
Evelyn Lovinger  Nov. 21 Kislev 4 
Ray Schatz  Nov. 22 Kislev 5 
Minnie Gan Kotzin  Nov. 23 Kislev 6 
Benjamin Markowitz  Nov. 23 Kislev 6 
Barnet Rothstein  Nov. 23 Kislev 6 
Abe Fishman  Nov. 24 Kislev 7 
Ethel Levin  Nov. 24 Kislev 7 
Phillip Melin  Nov. 24 Kislev 7 
Myron Grashow  Nov. 25 Kislev 8 
Pauline Markowitz  Nov. 25 Kislev 8 
Esther Brothman  Nov. 26 Kislev 9 
Howard Goldenberg  Nov. 26 Kislev 9 
Ruth Goldstein  Nov. 26 Kislev 9 
Ethel Tishkoff  Nov. 26 Kislev 9 
Ida Wolinsky  Nov. 26 Kislev 9 
Jessie Cohen  Nov. 27 Kislev 10 
Belle Fogelman  Nov. 27 Kislev 10 
Harry Applebaum  Nov. 28 Kislev 11 
Mark Blue  Nov. 28 Kislev 11 
Bany Cohen  Nov. 28 Kislev 11 
Renee Gimple  Nov. 28 Kislev 11 
Lois Schwartz  Nov. 28 Kislev 11 
Abe Aroesty  Nov. 29 Kislev 12 
Mashie Fien  Nov. 29 Kislev 12 
Jack Finkelstein  Nov. 29 Kislev 12 
Mildred Levy  Nov. 29 Kislev 12 
Julius Blass  Nov. 30 Kislev 13 
Marilyn Merin  Nov. 30 Kislev 13 
Max Robbins  Nov. 30 Kislev 13 
Julius Rosen  Nov. 30 Kislev 13 
Eli Rothstein  Nov. 30 Kislev 13 
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Minimum Donations 
 

Greeting Card Mailed Out  $7.50 ea.       
3 or more Memorial or  $6.00 ea. 
    Greeting Cards ($18.00) 
 

Tree of Life Leaf $72.00 
Siddur Sim Shalom $30.00 
HH Prayer Book $25.00 
Etz Hayim  $75.00 
Basic Kiddush $72.00 
Cholent Sponsor $18.00 
Wine/Challah Sponsor $18.00 
 

Memorial Plaque    $270.00 
     Non Member $414.00 
 

Cemetery Plots In Riverside 
     Member $600.00 
     Non-Member $800.00 

385-1006 
Lynn Baker Alent 

Address: 
From:  _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 

 
To:  ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 

Reason for Card/Message:  

Fund :  � D. Solomon     � M. Fishman    � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund � Temple Residence 
 � Mitzvah/Kiddush  � TBD Capital Improvement  � Library � H. Kraus/Adult Ed. 
 � Torah Repair Fund   � USY/Kadima   � Shiva Chevra    � Rabbi Discretionary’s Fund 
 
Minimum Donation is $7.50. If no fund is specified, David Solomon Building Fund will be named.  
 

GILBERT ROSENBAUM FUND DONATIONS AND CARD REQUESTS ARE HANDLED SEPARATELY: 

Please send card requests and donations to: Richard Steinfeld, 144 Dunbarton Dr., Rochester, NY 14618      

Send a Card to a friend or loved one!  
 
 

Make checks payable to: Temple Beth David, 3200 St. Paul Blvd., Rochester, NY 14617  
 
Date ____________    Amount enclosed $__________ (minimum donation $7.50) 

 



Temple Beth David 
Men’s Club 

Paid Up Membership Dinner 
 

All are welcome! The dinner is free for members. 
Free one-year membership (and dinner) for all newcomers! 

 
 

 
Sunday, 

 November 8 
 3:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
     

Join us in the Downstairs Lounge for: 
Football 
Food 
Fellowship 
Fun 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
2009-2010 Dues  $25 

 
Name          

Address          

City, Zip          

Email          

 

Questions ?    RSVP: Jonathan 576-0130    Rich 271-6223 



Please join us…. 
 

Temple Beth David Sisterhood 
 

Chanukah Party 
 
Sunday, December 13 

Celebration begins at 5:00 pm 
 

Bring your menorah and candles! 
 

Dairy Dinner 
Music 

Dancing 
Crafts 

 
 

 
$8.00/adult                        $4.00 children under 12                         Under 2 years free 
 
Name(s) ________________________________________________________   
 
Adults’ ______      Children 3-12 ______      under 2 ______ 
 

 
Make checks payable to: TBD Sisterhood 

 
 

Please RSVP with your check by November 29: (No payment at the door)  
Sue Lederer: 2169 South Clinton Ave.  Rochester, NY 14618  

Call 473-3929 with questions 



An Affiliate of the United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism 

Temple Beth David 
3200 St. Paul Blvd. 
Rochester, NY 14617
    

Non-Profit Org. 
U.S. Postage  

PAID 
Rochester, NY 
Permit No. 1111 

Temple Funds: 
• Capital Improvement Fund 
• David Solomon Memorial Building Fund  
• Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  
• Herb Kraus Adult Education Fund 
• Library Fund                
• Mitzvah Kiddush Fund 

• Marsha Fishman Memorial Education Fund 
• Rabbi Skopitz Memorial Youth Fund 
• Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

• Shabbaton Fund 

• Shiva Chevra Fund 

• Temple Residence Fund 

• Torah Repair Fund 

• USY/Kadima Fund 

Executive Officers: 
 

President: Ron Kraus 
Vice Presidents: 
• Administration: Bill Gertzog 
• Finance: Sy Zivan  
• Ritual: Gary Cohen 
• Education: Sue Eckhaus 
• Building: Michael Walker  
• Recording Secretary: Susan Drexler  

Change Service Requested 

Temple Activity Chairs: 
 

Judaica Shop:  Linda Servetnick 
Men’s Club:  Jonathan Papkin 
Sisterhood: Florence Phillips 
Bikkur Cholim: Karen Zivan 
Bulletin Folding:  Mrs. Sylvia Stiller 
Book of Remembrance: C. Halpern & D. Steinfeld 
Bingo: Sylvia Roth 
Publicity: Helen Kashtan 
Shiva Chevra: Florence Phillips 
USY/Kadima Advisor: Sue Kruchten 
Website Coordinator: Mike Berke 
 

Temple Office:  Maria Dewhirst      266-3223 
Temple Website: www.templebethdavid.uscjhost.net/ 
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